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REPORT BY THE ECF CCPR REPRESENTATIVE
Introduction

I was appointed in November 2007, and reappointed in November 2008, as the ECF Representative to the CCPR (Central Council of Physical Representation).

This involves the following principal duties:

1. Attending the CCPR AGM in July at St. James’s Palace. This year’s AGM was noteworthy for the retirement of HRH Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh, as President of the CCPR after 58 years’ service. He has been succeeded by HRH Prince Edward, Earl of Wessex.

2. Attending the meetings (three times a year on Tuesday mornings) of the CCPR’s Games and Sports Division, the largest of the six divisions. This consists largely of members of medium sized sports and is also attended by representatives of the English Bridge Union and of the British Go Association. A variety of matters of interest are covered. Jeff Morris of the EBU is always very assiduous in seeking fair treatment of mind sports when this is necessary; this spares me the necessity of undertaking this particular task.

3. Monitoring the programme of CCPR workshops (sometimes free, but usually costing £25-£35), drawing their existence to the attention of relevant Directors and Officers, and attending occasionally myself where appropriate. 

4. Seeking to absorb a large amount of material emanating from the CCPR and seeking further advice where necessary on matters potentially affecting the ECF.
My predecessor as the Representative was the late Roy Heppinstall. As his death preceded my appointment, no handover was possible and I spent much of my first year learning the requirements of the position. Hence I did not feel in a position to provide a useful report to Council in October 2008. Accordingly this is my first Annual Report to Council; if I am reappointed for 2009-10, I would hope to provide a similar Report in twelve months’ time.
The remainder of this Report concerns the three most important matters which have arisen during the past year.

Mind Sports Council
The Mind Sports Council comprises representatives of the English Chess Federation, the English Bridge Union, the British Go Association, the English Draughts Association and the Mind Sports Olympiad. 

Following a period of inactivity, a useful meeting was held on the evening of 2nd June 2009. At that meeting it was agreed that the Council would henceforth meet three times a year to discuss matters of common interest, with the meetings taking place on the Tuesday afternoons following the CCPR Divisional Meetings. 
BingoLotto
BingoLotto is an interactive TV game broadcast on Virgin 1 on Sunday evenings.

Series 1 was a pilot scheme which ran for some months during 2008. The ECF was one of 111 participating CCPR members, each of which received £1022.

Series 2 was launched on 7th September 2009. It should be on a very much larger scale as gamecards are being sold through Tesco. 20% of the proceeds will be divided equally between the CCPR and the National Council of Voluntary Organisations, so CCPR members will receive 10%.

For this Series participating CCPR members have been divided into 15 tiers according to their size (but still with a weighting towards the smaller organisations). Tier 1 is the smallest and Tier 15 the largest. The ECF has been allocated to Tier 6.

Distributions are expected to commence at the end of this year. Richard Norman, the CCPR Policy Officer responsible, has stressed that participating members should be cautious about the potential income stream and should not use figures for budgeting purposes or give any specific commitments. Hence my next sentence should be treated with reserve.

However, from the information which I have been given about Tesco’s sales targets and about the methods of determining the amounts to be distributed to each beneficiary, I shall be extremely disappointed if the ECF does not receive at least £10,000 from BingoLotto during calendar 2010.

Safeguarding Vulnerable Groups Act 2006
This Act is designed to strengthen the protection of Children and Vulnerable Adults. It involves the creation of a new Independent Safeguarding Authority and a new Vetting and Barring Scheme. Existing CRB (Criminal Records Bureau) checks will continue in addition, but some organisations may in future only need to comply with the new Scheme.

There are some minor legislative changes this autumn, but most of the provisions of the Act are not due to come into force until the second half of 2010. As has recently been reported in the media, about 11.3 million people may eventually need to register under the Scheme. This has caused something of an outcry and the details of the Scheme are to be reviewed.

If I am reappointed, I shall continue to monitor developments and to endeavour to provide appropriate advice to the ECF and to Member Organisations. For the present the CCPR advice is that their members should continue with current CRB checks.
I would urge Member Organisations to have regard to the present ECF advice, namely:


“The ECF strongly recommends that Affiliated Organisations have a suitable Child Protection Policy.”

David Sedgwick

ECF CCPR Representative

22nd September 2009
